
 

 

Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 
Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 
 
The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, March 27th, 2018 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commissioners Room at 
the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to public notice posted in three public places & broadcast by 
KNLV Radio, Ord, NE. Chairman Krause called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm with the following Commissioners present: 
Krause, Jeffres and Hurlburt.  
 
Motion made by Jeffres to approve the agenda, second by Hurlburt.  Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioners meeting held March 13th, 2018, second 
by Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
In other unfinished business, the design and drawing of plans for the courthouse restrooms was tabled.  
 
After reviewing all claims submitted to the County for payment in March, a motion was made by Jeffres to approve both the 
payroll and claims for the month, second by Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Janet Sanders and Sue Thoene presented the Board with information pertaining to recycling in Garfield County. Garfield 
County received a letter from the Custer County Board of Supervisors indicating that they would be implementing a $.02 per 
pound on all out-of-county materials brought into the Custer County Recycling Center, effective April 1, 2018. Motion made 
by Hurlburt to accept the fees as set by the Custer County Board of Supervisors, second by Jeffres. Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
Jimmy Petersen, County Weed Superintendent, presented with information and updates on the Weed Department. He also 
updated the Board on upcoming meetings and workshops he will be attending.  
 
Linda Thoene, County Treausurer, presented the Board with public tax sale certificates.  
 
Motion made by Krause to accept the estimate submitted by Kirkpatrick Cleaning Solutions to strip and refinish the hallway 
floors and entryway in the Courthouse, second by Jeffres. Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
The Board reviewed an estimate submitted for audio equipment in the courtroom and asked the Clerk to seek a couple 
more estimates for comparison. 
 
Gary Kinney, County Road Superintendent, presented the Board with information on fiber optic routes from NCTC and 
general road updates. 
 
Keri Koenigsberg, County Clerk, submitted a report from the Safety Committee meeting held on March 20, 2018 and 
informed the Board that the Courthouse employees will be having a clean-up day around the Courthouse on April 26.     
 
With no further business, Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 2:15 p.m. 
 
Attest:    ______________________     Attest:    _______________________ 
   Keri L. Koenigsberg           Scott L. Krause, 
               Garfield County Clerk           Chairman of the Board 
 
 


